PARENT/GUARDIAN INFORMATION PACKET
Little Explorers

Dear Parent(s)/Guardians,

We are excited to have your camper experience the welcoming community at ECC, and we will do everything we can to
ensure that they experience new relationships, fun, and personal growth. The following information will help you to
prepare for camp and know what to expect! If you have any questions, please call our camp office at 401-568-4055.

Please label camper’s clothing/items to ensure it's safe return!

CAMP REGISTRATION:
e Registration begins Monday morning at 8:00 am for extended day and 9:00 am for the regular camp program.
e When you pull into the entrance of the camp you can park in the parking lot and our camp staff will be waiting
for you at the Little Theater.
e On the first day of camp a brief lice check and health screening will be part of registration.

CAMP FEES:
e If you have not paid the balance for this session, please do so before your arrival at camp.
e If you need scholarship assistance, please call Sara at 401-568-4055 before registration day.

END OF CAMP:
e Camp ends each day at 3:30pm (by 5:00pm for extended day).
e The children will be in the same area where they were dropped off.
e You are expected to sign your camper in and out each day.

FORMS:
e All online forms must be completed prior to registration day.
e To speed up check-in please e-mail, mail, or fax (401) 568-7805 us a copy of your camper’s most recent physical
to the office prior to the start of camp.

MEDICATION AT CAMP:
e All over the counter and prescription medication brought to ECC must be administered by our camp nurses.
e All medication must be given to our nurses during registration in the original packaging with prescription
information included on the container.

PARENT/GUARDIAN NOTIFICATION:

e If we have a concern about a camper's health, we will immediately attempt to make phone contact with the
camper's parent/guardian or emergency contact.

e Instances where we will call include repeated need for over-the-counter meds, signs of infection or illness, or
obvious need for immediate medical treatment.

e We will also notify parents/guardians if we are having repeated behavior issues, or if one of our core camp rules
has been broken.

e Parents/Guardians may alert the camp if there are other circumstances under which they would like to be
notified.

CAMP RULES ARE AS FOLLOWS:
e Respect must be shown for everyone on the property.
e Drugs, alcohol, and weapons are not permitted. If one of these items is found on a camper it will be
confiscated and parents/guardians will be called.
Sexual activity is not permitted.
Physical violence of any kind is not permitted.
Bullying is not permitted.
Cell phone use is not permitted.



IN CASE OF EMERGENCY:
e If you need to reach the camp staff or get a message to your camper, please call the camp phone at 401-568-
4055.
e The director's cell phone is 401-473-8718 in case of extreme emergency.

CAMP POLICY:

e The Diocese of RI prohibits discrimination against or harassment of any person in any of its programs or activities
on the basis of sex, gender identity, gender expression, and sexual orientation. The Episcopal Conference Center
upholds this policy by honoring all participants and by welcoming transgender youth as campers and staff. To
read more about our policies visit http://www.eccri.org/inclusionpolicy

CAMP GOALS:
At ECC we strive to
1) Help every camper experience joy in a safe and comfortable environment.
2) Show each camper the love of God through Christian community.
3) Celebrate each individual for who they are, created in the image of God.

We will know we have met those goals if your camper develops new friendships, respects other campers, expresses him
or herself in a new way, participates in our common worship, has fun at camp, and leaves feeling more confident about
him or herself after camp. Please consider filling out the end-of camp survey we will send to you. Let us know how the
camp experience has impacted your camper. We hope it is a wonderful and life-changing experience for everyone!

Please let us know if you have any questions. We are so looking forward to sharing the ECC experience with our 2020
campers!

Best,

The Rev. Canon Meaghan Brower
Executive Director



